
 

 

 

City Hall        April 6, 2020 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, April 6, 2020 at 7:01 pm by Mayor Kenneth 
Wichman using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, James Meyer, Dan Glotzbach, Travis VanVleck and Christi 
McKenzie. 
 
Also present via Zoom were Alan Zlatnik, Tracey Taylor and Jason Connell. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the March 16, 2020 meeting as written was seconded by James 
Meyer and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Amazon.com   $     84.98 EFTPS-Fed WH   $   957.70 
 EFTPS-FICA     1,922.50 Kansas Payment Center       247.46 
 Kansas Withholding Tax       466.44 KP & F       1,027.56 
 KPERS      1,089.76 US Bank         332.30 
 Alan Zlatnik     1,376.92 Tracey Taylor         711.33 
 Lisa Stum     1,137.24 Michael Kirk      1,090.47 
 Randal Anderson       882.04 Jason Connell      1,143.35 
 Douglas Schreiner       195.40 Kerry Dick         464.73 
 Harry Hammer III       223.14 Tina Dick         448.98 
 Trent Stanley     1,066.84 Jacob Akin         235.14 
 Amazon.com        281.50 KTA Tolls           10.20 
 N-Ear         163.99 Yahoo            14.99 
 Century Business Technologies      148.14 Alan Zlatnik        1,376.92 
 EFTPS-Fed WH    1,110.11 EFTPS-FICA      2,298.82 
 EMPower Retirement       135.00 Grace Hier           60.00 
 Kansas Payment Center      247.46 Kansas Withholding Tax        518.02 
 Alan Streit        507.92 KP & F          996.62 
 Kenneth Wichman       523.49 KPERS       1,119.20 
 Tracey Taylor        766.32 Lisa Stum      1,158.38 
 Michael Kirk     1,121.24 Randall Anderson        964.50 
 Bowe Behymer        683.45 Jason Connell      1,070.64 
 Douglas Schreiner       199.18 Kerry Dick         326.12 
 Harry Hammer III       612.71 Tina Dick         444.64 
 Trent Stanley     1,066.84 Jacob Akin         217.31 
 Tami Eustice        692.62 James Meyer         720.33 
 Travis VanVleck       498.69 Andrew Rietcheck        443.28 
 Patricia Heim        720.33 Christi McKenzie        720.33 



 Daniel Glotzbach        277.05 AFLAC         634.88 
 CenturyLink         847.37 Kansas Gas Service       224.62 
 Alliance Insurance Group  30,171.00 AmeriPride Linen & Apparel      147.90 
 Brandon & Jacinta Justice         75.00 Christopher Bird         75.00 
 Cintas Fire         645.04 Continental Research Corp      498.06 
 Core & Main LP      1,460.08 D & D Security          24.95 
 Debra Cain           40.00 Derick Hammes          75.00 
 Evelyn Armstrong          75.00 Evergy      1,760.40 
 Galls LLC           27.27 Garett Martinek          75.00 
 Garrett Stover           75.00 Gray’s Auto Repair       134.63 
 James Miller           75.00 Kansas Secretary of State        25.00 
 Ks Dept of Health & Environment      144.00 Lindyspring Systems         53.97 
 Margarita Cooney          75.00 Menards        760.46 
 Michael Wichman & T Spiker         76.20 Midwest Auto Sales LLC   6,214.95 
 Municipal Supply, Inc. of Nebr       620.00 Rossville Auto Supply       486.69 
 Rossville Water Service        152.30 Ryan Woodard          75.00 
 Schulte Supply Inc.     3,379.80 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept.   7,064.48 
 Stum’s Concrete        125.00 Tanya Martin          75.00 
 Thomas Clancy           75.00 Universal Chemical LLC       466.58 
 Wehner’s Thriftway        182.53 William & Darlene Griffiths        76.20 
 TOTAL     94,589.98 
   
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $94,589.98 was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve agenda as written was seconded by James Meyer and carried. 
 
Mayor reported that owner of property at 615 W. Maple Court had applied for permit to move building from 
property and that building has been removed. Council requested that Code Enforcement Officer Jeffrey Overmyer 
be requested to review fence construction at 615 W. Maple Court to ensure that height requirements are being 
met.  
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that there are a lot of vehicles being parked on the property along 
Highway 24 across from Casey’s General Store. Following discussion Police Chief Jason Connell reported that he 
would contact owners and request that vehicles be removed. 
 
Council had discussion with Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik about work hours for part time utility employees. 
Zlatnik reported on number of new meters that have been installed; that Shawnee County had swept Main Street 
and that the purchase of new utility truck has been delayed due to coronavirus shut down. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that the 2012 truck had been repaired and would be sold or traded to 
Brown’s Chevrolet. Chief Connell reported on vehicle he would like to purchase to be used by the police 
department. Following discussion motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve trading 2012 truck and $4,500 for 
purchase of vehicle was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported on the police department status and policies due to COVID-19 situation. 
 
Clerk reported that Zito Media had not returned calls regarding removal of cable TV boxes. 
 
Mayor reported that quote for renewal of employee health insurance from Blue Cross and Blue Shield had been 
received and that rates had increased. Mayor noted that he had contacted Blue Cross and Blue Shield regarding 
proposals to lower rates and that Bukaty Co was reviewing employee information for possible proposal. Mayor 
noted that the City may need to change current coverage and/or require employees to pay a portion of premium 
to keep cost within budget. 
 
Council had discussion regarding actions due to COVID-19 and the possible financial impact on the City and 
noted that meetings would continue to be conducted using ZOOM as long as necessary. Information on meeting 



login would be provided to the public on the City website at www.rossvillekansas.us and notice would be on the 
door at City Hall, 438 Main St. 
 
Motion by Travis VanVleck to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:39 
pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


